
The Greenfield Spirit
GREENFIELD’S COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

Visit the town website at http://www.greenfield-nh.gov/ for more information

Jun-Jul 2015 VOLUME 22.2

FREE

Inside this issue
225th Anniversary ........................12

Bicycle & Pedestrian Safety ...........7

Books and Ladders.......................10

Food Pantry...................................7

Fire Chief’s Corner.........................3

From the Recycling Center .............5

Historical Society News..................4

Online Fire Permits......................13

Recreation..................................11

Spirit Deadlines................7, 12, back

Stephenson Library News............6

Sunset Lake Beach...........................8

Town Directory................................2

Tradespeople............................14, 15

Volunteer opportunities...................8

DRIVEWAY CULVERTS
The Greenfield Planning Board adopted driveway regulations in 2005 that say that each
landowner is responsible for keeping one’s own driveway culvert clear of debris. It is
not clear whether residents have understood this law or not. For those who did not
know or for those who did not understand this regulation, here it is in print.

Section IV. Owner Responsibility
The owner of the property accessed by a driveway shall have continuing
responsibility for the adequacy and maintenance of the driveway and any
grades, culverts, retention basins and bridges pertaining to such access,
whether or not the driveway is located within the public right-of-way. If any
driveway becomes a potential threat to the integrity of the highway or its sur-
face, ditches, embankments, bridges, or other structures, or a hazard to the
safety of the traveling public by reason of siltation, flooding, erosion, frost
action, vegetative growth, improper grade, or the failure of any culvert, traffic
control device, drainage structure, or other features; the Town may issue an
order to the responsible party to repair or remove such hazardous conditions
or take other actions as specified in RSA236:13. If no response occurs with-
in a reasonable time, the Town will take appropriate action; the costs of such
action will be charged to the property owner.  

Much time and effort goes into trying to keep water flowing off the road or toward
drainage culverts, and when water flows around a clogged culvert it can wash the road
away or prevent water from draining muddy areas. This spring, there were some
instances where clogged culverts caused road damage. In future, please keep your
driveway culverts clear of debris so that as much drainage as possible can occur.

You can find the entire text of the 2005 Driveway Regulations at: 
http://www.greenfield-nh.gov/Public_Documents/GreenfieldNH_BComm/Driveway
Regulations9-08.pdf

Thanks for your help, 
The Greenfield Selectboard

This Issue’s Sponsor

Greenfield Trails Association
see backcover

BEACH
STICKERS

Since July 31, 2010, all vehicles
found without a Greenfield Facility
Sticker at either one of the town
beaches (Sunset Lake & Zephyr
Lake)  will be ticketed and fined.

Stickers can be obtained at the
Greenfield Town Office, Monday
through Thursday (9am to 5pm).

Stickers are to be displayed on the
lower left windshield of the driver’s
side.

All questions should be referred to
the Greenfield Police Dept. at 547-
2525 or to the Town Office at 547-
3442.

Music on the Common
Band Line-up for This Summer Season

See Page 11



TOWN OFFICES
GREENFIELD SELECTBOARD
Executive Selectboard meetings are Thurs.
at 5pm every other week starting May
28th unless otherwise posted. >NEW
Selectboard:Karen Day Chair, Margo Bliss,
Steve Atherton Jr.
Aaron Patt, Town Administrator 
Email: greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
Town Offices open: Mon.-Thurs  9:00am to
5:00pm. Closed to the public on Friday.
Please call if you need an appointment
during closed hours.
Catherine Shaw, Office Manager
Tel: 547-3442         Fax: 547-3004  
Email: greenfieldnhacct@myfairpoint.net

BUILDING/HEAL TH INSPECTOR
Insp’s by Appt/as needed 
Inspector - Mike Borden   547-0437
Town Office Hours: Tuesdays 1-4pm  
Email: mbordenbi@gmail.com

CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Meets 4th Wed. of the Month at 7:30pm
Chair: Carol Irvin      Tel: 547-2037
Email: CIrvin@mathematica-mpr.com

PLANNING BOARD
Meetings: 2nd & 4th Mon. at 7:00pm
At the Town Offices. Normally the 2nd Mon.
meeting is for hearings and the 4th Mon.
meeting is for other business.
Chair: Kevin O’Connell 486-8071
Email: greenfieldnhpb@gmail.com

TOWN CLERK (Registrations)
Mon. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
Thurs. 9:00am to 12:00pm 
Thurs. 6:00pm to 7:30pm
1st & 3rd Sat. from 9:00am to 12:00pm
Town Clerk - Dee Sleeper
Tel: 547-2782     
Email: greenfieldnhtc@myfairpoint.net

TAX COLLECT OR
Mon. 1:00pm to 7:30pm
Thursday 6:00pm to 7:30pm
3rd Saturday 9:00am to 12:00pm
Tax Collector - Kathleen Valliere
Tel: 547-2782     Fax: 547-2242 
Email: greenfieldnhtaxes@myfairpoint.net

WELFARE DEPARTMENT
Welfare Director: Leah Fiasconaro-Conway
Walk-in Hours: Weds- 5:00pm to 7:00pm
Email: greenfieldnhwelfare@gmail.com
For  Appts: 547-3442
Emergency assist: Call Police at 547-2525

OTHER DEPARTMENTS
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
Temp. DPWManager: Aaron Patt 547-3442
Email: greenfield.nh.dpw@myfairpoint.net

STEPHENSON MEMORIAL LIBRAR Y
Wed 10am to 8pm, Thurs 2pm to 8pm
Fri 2pm to 6pm, Sat 10am to 4pm >NEW
Tel: 547-2790
Julie Steenson, Director
director@stephensonlibrary.org
youth@stephensonlibrary.org
Circulation/General Questions
circulation@stephensonlibrary.org

Monthly meetings at the library
Library Trustees 1st Wed at 7:00pm
Friends of the Library 3rd Wed 7:00pm

RECYCLING CENTER
Hours: Tuesday 8:00am to 12:00pm
Thursday 1:00pm to 7:00pm
Saturday  8:00am to 4:00pm
Stickers for residents at the Town Office.    
Supervisor: Carol Burgess   Tel: 547-8617
Email: greenfieldnhrecycling@myfairpoint.net

ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Meetings as needed
Chair: John Gryval     Please call the Town
Office for information  Tel: 547-3442

OTHER COMMITTEES
OR CONTACTS

BUDGET COMMITTEE
Meetings as needed
Myron Steere - 547-3332

CEMETERY TRUSTEES
Gil Bliss Ch. 547-3606

TRUSTEES OFTHE TRUST FUNDS
Ken Paulsen - 547-2180 Ch.

SCHOOL BOARD REP: 
Myron Steere
547-3332

TOWN FORESTER
NH Licensed Forester 
Karla Allen
Tel: 662-5646
Email: karla@garlandlumber.net

T O W N  D I R E C T O R Y
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The Greenfield Spirit is published
bimonthly by the Town of Greenfield
Selectboard’s Office at PO Box 256,

Greenfield, NH 03047.

Tel: 603-547-3442  Fax: 603-547-3004

Graphic Designer:  Karen Day  

Editors:  Karen Day, Margo Bliss, 
Steve Atherton, Aaron Patt, and 

Catherine Shaw

To submit articles to the Spirit:
E-mail text to: greenfieldnhbos@myfair-
point.net, or drop off typed articles to the
Town Offices. Also, please send in photos,
articles, announcements, news of the
town, poems, drawings, historical info,
letters to the editor, etc., with the name of
the writer and/or photographer. Thanks!

The Greenfield Spirit

FIRE & POLICE
FIRE DEPARTMENT
Chief: David Hall  547-3501 or 2222
Station hrs: Mon. 9-12, Thurs. 12-4   
Emergency Dispatch: 352-1100 or 911 
Email: chiefdavidhall@greenfieldfire.org

Business Mtg. 1st Mon. of month at 7:00pm 
Training 2nd & 3rd Tues of month at 7:00pm
Officer’s Mtg 4th Tues of month at 7:00pm

FIRE WARDENS
FOR BURN PERMITS CALL :
James Morris, Fire Warden 1           831-8562
Chad Murray, Deputy FW2             831-4977
Joel Boutin, Deputy FW3                716-6573
Michael Borden, Deputy FW4         547-0437
Chaz Babb, Deputy FW5                 562-0545

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Brian Giammarino, Chief
Office: 547-2535  Dispatch: 547-2525
Email: greenfieldnhpolice@myfairpoint.net

EMERGENCIES

DIAL 911
POLICE/FIRE/AMBULANCE

DIAL 911 or 352-1100
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The Thin Red Line

The Thin Red Line has become a symbol of the fire service.
Just like the Thin Blue Line is a symbol of law enforcement.
It started in England a number of years ago with English
police departments… the Thin Blue Line divided and pro-
tected law abiding citizens from the criminal element. The
idea quickly caught on and spread across America. Then
came the Thin Red Line, a symbol of the protection provid-
ed by the fire service to all citizens from fire, natural disas-
ter, accidents and calamity.  In times of need… we were
there. We in the Greenfield Fire Department strongly con-
nect with this noble idea. Some of our members proudly
display this symbol on their personal vehicles… a black
sticker with a horizontal red line. 

The trouble is, the Thin Red Line is getting stretched thin-
ner. All across the United States communities are struggling
to keep their membership up in small town rural depart-
ments just like ours. Consider the following:

• A recent NFPA (National Fire Protection Association)
report noted: that 80% of all firefighters nationwide are
call/volunteer (Greenfield), and that the majority of these
firefighters are over the age of 50… also true in Greenfield.

• The aging population (all us boomers, and there are lots of
us) is putting a strain on government services and driving up
the number of calls for emergency service to the point that
the NH Center for Public Policy refers to it as the "silver
tsunami".

• There is a significant decline in volunteerism nationwide
that has hit the fire service very hard. Pennsylvania has been
particularly hard hit… there were 300,000 volunteer fire-
fighters statewide 30 years ago as compared to 72,000
today.

• Think I'm kidding… type "decline of volunteer…" into
Google and the first one at the top of the list is "firefight-
ers".

The population is aging, the calls for service are rising
(there's a relationship there) and volunteerism is declining.
This formula is being played out note for note here in
Greenfield. When I joined this department in 1993 we did
88 calls my first year. As I sit here writing this article it is
the 135th day of the year and we have answered 136 calls.
At this rate, we will do between 350 and 400 calls this year.
In 1993 we had roughly 25 members… today we have 15
members and a couple of probationary members who have

just joined.

So, where do we go from here? The answer is we reach out
to you… the good people of this wonderful and blessed
town that we live in. I've laid out the bad news… now let's
talk about the good. The small group of dedicated volun-
teers that make up this department are awesome! I have
worked with or for many fire departments over the years…
this group is exceptional! They are supportive, nurturing,
full of energy and compassion. We are handling the task set
before us, but it's a lot of work and we could sure use your
help. We are your fellow citizens… we go to work, we raise
our families and cut our lawns… just like you do. But we do
this as well… and so can you. We aren't any particular
type… we are contractors, teachers, computer program-
mers, factory workers… just regular people. What binds us
is a common desire to give back, to help our community…
to help others in their time of need. It's a noble thing to be a
part of! I am hugely honored to serve with these fine men
and women.

So please think about what's been said here. We really do
need some new people. And please understand, some of us
are firefighters, some are EMTs… some do both. If only one
of these interests you, that's OK. Not interested in burning
buildings? No problem... join and become an EMT. Not too
sure about the medical issues… how about becoming a fire-
fighter. And let's be clear, not every firefighter "goes in"…
some strictly work outside on the fireground. There's plen-
ty that needs to be done without ever setting foot in a burn-
ing building. We need help with all these areas. Join and we
will take care of your training. Become part of something
really special… put on the uniform, I think you will be glad
you did. Call me at 547-2222… let's talk. Come to the fire-
house and I will show you around. I will be happy to explain
in much more detail what is involved and expected.

Thank you for listening… we look forward to hearing from
some of you. Greenfield is a great place to live and there are
a lot of good people here. We can buck the national trend
and have a well staffed fire department… you can help us
make it happen. 

But as always, in the interim… we stand ready.

Thank you,
David Hall, Fire Chief

THE FIRE CHIEF 'S
CORNER
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HISTORICAL SOCIETY NEWS
Gardening -  Big Time !

In 1932, Louis and Elva Bowes built a greenhouse for use
in the germination of flowers  and vegetables to be sold for
planting in home gardens.  Unfortunately, the Hurricane of
1938 damaged the greenhouse significantly.  In 1940,
another greenhouse with the dimensions of thirty by one
hundred feet was built.  Two  more were added in 1945.
These greenhouses  were utilized primarily for the seasonal
business  of retailing potted and boxed flowers and vegeta-
bles.  One of our Board of Directors members, Dale Russell,
recalls assembling the boxes - a part-time job of his youth.

The Bowes expanded the business in the 1950's - adding a
store in Hillsborough.  This shop was run by Maurice
Bowes, their son.  Their daughter, Elsie Bowes, also assist-
ed in the family enterprise.  The business, Windy Hill
Greenhouses, ceased in 1970.

The Bowes' home on Forest Road was one of the older
houses in Greenfield.  In 1991, a replica of the home was
decked out on a flatbed as a float of the Bicentennial parade.

Jim Belmore also had a large truck garden on his land along
Route 136.  There, he cultivated vegetables on ten to twelve
acres at this site as well as several more acres for corn, pota-
toes, and pumpkins on the west end of Cornwell Road at the
family's old house site.

The garden stand on Route 136 was a simple shelf with veg-
etables atop of it.  The honor system of payment was usual-
ly in effect, since Jim was often out doing field work.  For
several years prior to the garden stand, Jim's poultry busi-
ness meant that chickens free ranged at the location.  Small,
A-framed coops housed the chickens.  Jim Belmore ran his
stand well into the early 1980's.  His family worked with
him, and continued the stand in the new building construct-
ed by his son, Maurice.  That stand now is popular amongst
the State Park campers as well as town folk.

(Information about these Greenfield plant growers was
accessed from the town history.)

***

We enjoyed a fine turnout at both of our general member-
ship meetings with programs about Greenfield's own tre-
buchet presented by Steve Seigars in April  and  about cel-
lar holes, a discussion by Adair Mulligan, a NH Humanities
Council speaker, at the May meeting.   Both of these meet-
ings were scheduled for the Wensberg Room of the
Stephenson Memorial Library due to the expected audience
size.

This year's June Fair is coming up quickly!  It will be held
at the Museum on Saturday, June 7, 2015, from 9 AM until
2 PM.    The theme for this year is GREENFIELD'S
SCHOOLS.  We would appreciate any information or pho-
tos about school days in Greenfield from its pupils or teach-
ers.  Bring your memorabilia to donate to the Museum or to

be copied.  Look for special displays about Greenfield
Schools as well as the popular flea market, and other
exhibits.  Call Adele ( 547 -3403  ) if you are interested in a
table at the flea market or Lenny at 547-2198 if you have
other questions about the event.

The work on Greenfield's houses continues.  Alan has
assumed this project, in the hopes of having a booklet ready
for the town's 225th Anniversary in 2016.   Photos and
information about Greenfield's homes is welcomed and
appreciated.  Contact Alan at 603.831.0246 .

Did you know that you may now follow the Greenfield
Historical Society on Facebook by clicking onto  www.face-
book.com/GreenfieldHS ?  We hope you "like us" !

It's time to renew your membership.  Or, perhaps, you wish
to join the Society.  Please call Amy at 547-3339 about your
membership.

With a library card, access to two ancestry research sites is
available.  The Historical Society donated Heritage Quest to
the Stephenson Memorial Library.

The work on Greenfield's veterans initiated by Frank Shea
continues.  Photos, letters, years of service, etc. will be com-
piled in a booklet and onto a CD.  Contact Alan at
603.831.0246 with any information to contribute.

The Museum is open on the last Saturday of every month -
with the exception of December - from 11 AM until 2 PM.
We often have visitors from out of state, but if you haven't
been in recently, there is A LOT to see !  Our work bees pre-
cede the open hours on that Saturday.  Extra help at that is
always welcomed.

Lenny Cornwell

2015 NH FAIR DATES
Cheshire Fair July 29 - Aug 2
http://www.cheshirefair.org/
Belknap County 4-H Fair August 8 - 9
http://www.bc4hfair.org/
Cornish Fair August 21 - 23
http://www.cornishfair.org/
LancasterFair September2 - 7
http://lancasterfair.com/ 
Hopkinton State Fair September4 - 7
http://www.hsfair.org/
Sandwich Fair September9 - 13
http://thesandwichfair.com/
Hillsbor ough County Fair September11 - 13
http://hcafair.com/
RochesterFair September18 - 27
http://www.rochesterfair.com/
Deerfield Fair October 1-4
http://deerfieldfair.com/
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Soon it will be summertime and there will be lots of fun
times including graduations, celebrations for the 4th of July,
summer vacations, and barbecues. Remember to take care
of the environment by recycling and to carry in and carry
out where posted.  

SUMMER HOURS:  Tuesday 8am - Noon, Thursday 1pm
- 7pm and Saturday 8am - 4pm.

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE: Collection dates
are now available 

REMINDERS: The following will assure the Recycling
Center will have the most effective results for the town.      

• All trash must be in bags and tied shut. Trash not in tied
closed bags creates a problem with litter as well as debris
flying back at everyone at the compactor ramp.

• All metals must be checked - we receive revenues from
"other" metals - many of which you may not realize. Due to
items not being checked we are constantly pulling these
metals out of the metal container.

• All brush must be checked - contaminates in the brush pile
include; plywood, painted - stained or sealed wood, dimen-
sional lumber, brush over 5" in diameter.

• Mini Mall and Library items must be checked - broken
glass and sharp knives have been left on the floor again. Wet
and moldy books were put into the Library. These issues
present a liability for the town. No furniture or electronics
are permitted - these items are a cost to the town. Everyone
needs to work together to keep these resources clean and
useful.

• Plastics - remember "RCR" when doing your # 1 and #2
plastics. Rinse-we handle these containers as we process
them, Crush the containers to provide more storage space
and Recap the containers as this will keep the containers
crushed and provide additional revenues.

• Steel/Tin can contaminates include; aluminum cans, glass,
plastics, bug and insect repellent spray cans, any paint cans,
automotive related cans, metal hangers, and other metal
items that are not related to food or light household clean-
ing products.

• Aluminum can window only accepts these items; beverage
cans, aluminum pet food cans, foil pie plates, foil food trays
and clean aluminum foil.

• Corrugated cardboard cannot be wet, moldy or contami-

nated with oil, paint, and grease from machinery or animal
droppings.

• Vegetable oils used or new are being collected for rev-
enues. No lard, shortenings or other products in a solid state
are accepted.

• Lawn mowers and bicycles are now accepted. Please see
attendant before you drop them off.

• Demolition/Construction debris and Electronics must be
checked - Fees are applied to them.

We are always ready to answer your questions and we are
always open to suggestions. This center is for your use and
we strive to help make it an enjoyable experience. We are
committed to providing a facility for you that conveys pur-
pose, pride and respect for and from all who enter the prem-
ises. 

Remember to bring your event poster to the center ahead of
time to help spread the news.

Carol Burgess and the Recycling Center staff.

Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GIVE A RIDE - SHARE A RIDE
Join CVTC’s “Elite Fleet” and become a Volunteer Driver.

• Help your neighbors with transportation to non-emergency 

medical and support services.

• Drive when you want, as often as you want

• Mileage reimbursement is available

To learn more about our Volunteer Driver Program

Call, toll-free: 1-877-428-2882, extention 5

To learn about Monadnock Rideshare,

our free online carpool rideboard at www.cvtc-nh.org

or call, toll-free: 1-877-428-2882, extention 2

FROM THE
RECYCLING CENTER

Sponsorthe Spirit

If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the Greenfield
Spirit, please call 547-3442.  The cost is low, and it's
a great way to get the word out about your business
or group, as well as an easy way to support your
community. Interest has been so great that we now
have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s turn organ-
ized. Please call the Town Office for rates and to get
on the list.

Ad rates and sizes are available from 
the Town Office.
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April was our busiest month to date, with over 1200 visitors
that month to check out books, magazines, movies and
audios or to attend library-sponsored events and programs.
We are always happy to have a full parking lot and encour-
age you to explore what's happening at the library.

We have a lot of events planned for the summer and new
things being added all the time.  So you don't miss out, please
sign up for our email newsletter through the link on both the
library page of the town website and at your digital branch,
www.stephenson.biblionix.com.

Upcoming Events:
This year's summer reading theme is:

"EVERY HERO HAS A STORY."  
The library will celebrate heroes in literature, heroes in
comics, and most importantly, heroes in our community.

Summer reading is not just for kids anymore.  We will have
programs and prizes for all ages, 0 - 99.  Libraries are so
much more than books these days, that even if you are not a
reader, we will have something for you this summer.   Along
with the hottest bestsellers, borrow a new release movie, an
ereader, a telescope, even a fishing pole!  Stop in to use our
new computers for work, fun…and yes, Minecraft.  Join us
for our many events, from theatre workshops to family yoga
and of course, our rockin' concerts and touch-a-truck to kick
off the summer.  And, we will, of course, be tracking how
many minutes we read so watch our newsletter for details on
how children can sign up for the reading program.

Thursday, June 11 at 1:30 pm - Rick Goldin Concert for
our GES students and the public at the Meetinghouse -
FREE!

The library is pleased to be offering this free field trip for our
students, but we have also opened this event to the public.
Rick Goldin's lively, interactive and humorous children's
songs have made him one of the most popular children's
entertainers in New England. Children love his live perform-
ances because they get to sing, dance and jump along with
Rick and his singing animal puppets Henry the Horse,
Quackleberry Duck, and others.

His latest recording "I Like To Read" received a Parents'
Choice Recommended Award, and features songs about
books, libraries and learning to read.

Sunday, June 14 at 11 am - 3 pm  - Books and Laddersat
Oak Park - A Celebration of Your Community and its Heroes
- FREE and open to all! This rockin' kickoff to summer is a
joint venture of the library and the fire department.  

A few highlights of the day will be:

• Live Music with the band, Cider Press (which includes fire-
fighter band members)

• Touch-a-Truck that is not just for kids!  Fire trucks, emer-
gency vehicles, even a ladder truck for kids AND adults to
explore.  Always want to try out a fire hose?  This is your
chance!

• Ride a Seat Belt Convincer!  

• Meet Sparky the Dog and Smokey Bear…and of course,
there will be food, stories and other library fun.

Sat., June 20 at 10:30 am - Theatre Games, brought to you
by Project Shakespeare in the Wensberg Room. This is a
FREE theatrical workshop for ages 8 - 15.  Space is limited
and registration is required.

Tues., June 23 at 7 pm -  Black BearHappeningsin New
Hampshire with David Mills of NH Fish & Game in the
Wensberg Room. This promises to be very interesting and
informative.

Wed., June 24 and Wed. July 29 at 4:45 pm - Read to
Toven, our therapy Dog. Call the library to sign up for your
own special reading time.

Fri., June 26 at 7 pm - Family Movie Night in the
Wensberg Room. FREE popcorn.  Please call for title.

Sat., July 18 - Sat. Aug 8 at 10 am  - Family Storytime
Yoga- Heroesof the World in the Wensberg Room. Start the
weekends with Stephanie Lamothe, a certified yoga instruc-
tor and Greenfield resident for  FOUR consecutive
Saturdays, for a family-friendly  morning yoga routine as part
of our summer reading program.

Ongoing programs:
Drop-in "Make & Take" crafts on Saturdays, 10 - 2 in the
Children's Room

Writers' group - every Tuesday 1 pm in the Wensberg Room
Book Discussion Group - Last Wednesday of the month at 7
pm in the Reading Room

Click Clack Knitters - Every Thursday 3:30 - 5 pm.
Beginners welcome.  Instruction provided.

New Art exhibits every two months - You don't want to miss
these! The beautiful work of the library's watercolor class is
on display now through June.  Coming in July, we are thrilled

STEPHENSON M EMORIAL L IBRAR Y
Gr eenfield, NH, 603 547 2790, director@stephensonlibrary.org

W 10-8, Th 2-8, F 2-6, Sat 10-4
Closed Sunday-Tuesday

The Stephenson Memorial Library is a not-for-profit public librar y.

continued on page 12
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Contoocook Valley Transportation Company

GET A RIDE! 
Antrim • Bennington • Dublin • Francestown
Greenfield • Greenville • Hancock • Jaffrey

New Ipswich • Peterborough • Rindge
Sharon • Temple 

CVTC pr ovides “no-fee” transportation to non-emergency medical 

and support services through our Volunteer Driver Program for resi-

dents of the above towns who are unable to obtain reliable transporta-

tion due to age, disability orother limiting cir cumstances:

To learn more: Call, toll-fr ee: 1-877-428-2882, extension 5

Email: info@cvtc-nh.org Visit: www.cvtc-nh.org

Bicycle Safety

Check Your Bicycle
Have your bicycle checked thoroughly at least once a year
at a bicycle shop. Check it yourself before each use: Do the
tires have enough air? Do the brakes work properly? - Not
rubbing on the tire, making good contact with the rim. Is the
chain adequately tight? Are the gears working properly?
Are the quick release levers closed tightly?

Obey the Rules of the Road - Ride on the Right
Bicyclists fare best when they operate as other vehicles do.
Using proper hand signals and obeying all traffic control
devices (signs, pavement markings and signals) can signif-
icantly reduce the chance of a crash. It will also show that
you respect the rules of the road. Following the rules of the
road will ensure that your actions are predictable by
motorists. Ride in the direction of traffic as far to the right
of the travel lane as practicable on the shoulder or in the
bike lane in order to allow for a normal flow of traffic.

Light Your Way at Night
One third of all bicycle accidents occur at night while less
than one third of bicycle trips occur at night. This clearly
indicates that night riding is more hazardous. 
Use a white light visible from a distance of at least 500 feet
to the front and either a red light or 20 square inches of
reflective material on you or the bike that is visible at least
300 feet to the rear. Flashing or steady red tail lights
enhance your visibility and are recommended. Wearing
bright, reflective clothing will also help you to be seen at
night

Share the Road
Common courtesy dictates that you ride single file in most
cases. Communicate with motorists and other users of the
road by making eye contact and using proper hand signals.
Most motorists are courteous and share the road with bicy-
clists. However, be aware that some may not. If you are
harassed, keep your cool and remember your safety comes
first.

Taking the Lane
If you are making a left hand turn or staying in a through
lane when there is a right turn lane, it is legal, and safer, for
you to "take the lane." Sometimes, you may wish to take the
lane if the road shoulder is too narrow or is filled with
debris, especially on downhills where you can maintain a
speed close to that of other traffic.

Proper Helmet Fit
Helmets come in different sizes. Use one that is not too
small or too large, but fits snugly and comfortably. Use the

BICYCLE 
AND PEDESTRIAN SAFETY

continued on page 9

July 1st for the Aug/Sep Issue

September 1st for the Oct/Nov Issue

November 1st for the Dec/Jan Issue

January 1st for Feb/Mar

March 1st for the Apr/May Issue

May 1st for the Jun/Jul Issue

SPIRIT DEADLINES
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SUNSET LAKE BEACH RULES

1. The beach is for Greenfield Taxpayers, Residents and their
guests and non-residents who have paid $75.00 for a seasonal
beach pass ONLY. 
2. A Greenfield facilities permit sticker is required on your
vehicle.  Non-residents may obtain temporary permit for
$75.00.
3. The beach is under the supervision of the certified lifeguard
from 12:00 Noon - 5:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday, June 21st
thru August 30th.  The beach is open to the residents between
the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 10:00 p.m.  Presence outside of these
hours is considered trespassing.
4. The lifeguard will NOTassume responsibility for unattend-
ed or unsupervised children at anytime.
5. Supervised swimming permitted in designated area inside
the roped area.
6. Alcoholic beverages are prohibited.
7. Listen to the lifeguards at all times.
8. Flotation devices are NOTallowed while lifeguards are on
duty.
9. Pick up your trash and take it home with you.  This is a
carry in/carry out facility.
10. NO dogs, horses, or other animals are allowed on the beach.
11. Fishing allowed on the outside of roped beach area ONLY!
12. “No lifeguard on duty” sign will be posted when no life-
guard present.  Swim at your own risk.
13. Beach closes at 10 p.m.
14. Do not feed the ducks or other wildlife present near beach
area.
15. Parents must watch children near parking lot area.  It's the
lifeguard's job to watch the water.
16. No Horseplay
17. Lifeguards have the discretion to ask parties to leave the
beach premises.
18. Sunset Lake Beach is a NO SMOKING AREA .

FLOATING RAFT RULES
1. No rough play.
2. No tipping of the floating raft.
3. No other flotation devices will be allowed on the floating
raft while lifeguards are on duty.
4. Lifeguards have the discretion of deciding if a person
swims well enough to go in deep water out to the rafts.
5. No swimming under raft.

COMPLAINTS AND COMMENTS should be directed to
either the Head Lifeguard OR Aaron Patt at the Town Office
at 547-3442

EMERGENCIES AND VANDALISM should be reported
to the Greenfield Police Department immediately by dialing
911.

BEACH STICKERS
Since July 31, 2010, all vehicles found without a
Greenfield Facility Sticker at either one of the town
beaches (Sunset Lake & Zephyr Lake)  will be ticketed
and fined.

Stickers can be obtained at the Greenfield Town Office,
Monday through Thursday (9am to 5pm).

Stickers are to be displayed on the lower left windshield
of the driver’s side.

All questions should be referred to the Greenfield Police
Dept. at 547-2525 or to the Town Office at 547-3442.

225th Anniversary Celebration Committee:This committee
has been formed to plan the 225th anniversary of the town’s
existence. For more info, call Dorene Adams at 547-2706.

Budget Committee: The budget committee is involved in
assisting the Selectboard with budgetary planning. For more
info, call Norm Nickerson at 547-3592.

Conservation Commission: This committee is involved with
the protection of Greenfield’s natural resources. If you have an
interest in conservation and protecting the natural environment,
you may call, Carol Irvin at 547-2037.

Fire Department: Greenfield has an all volunteer fire and res-
cue department. We are very fortunate to have this department
in town because if we didn’t, these services would have to come
from another town resulting in a longer time before they were
actually on the scene. For more info, call David Hall at 547-
2222.

GIVers: The Greenfield Independent Volunteers are a group of
interested residents who partner with the town to assist the
community to meet its needs such as the wood bank, the com-
munity garden, decorating the light poles, keeping flowers
watered, raising funds for needed items, and much more. For
more info, call Neal Brown at 547-2023.

Historical Society: The Historical Society is involved in find-
ing and preserving Greenfield’s historical artifacts and in edu-
cating the public on Greenfield’s history. For more info, call
Lenny Cornwell at 547-2198.

Oak Park Committee: This committee plans events that pro-
duce income to support the development of the park. For more
info, call John Hopkins at 562-6690.

Planning Board: The planning board upholds and implements
the community's development policies through the review and
approval of subdivision plats, site plans and special permit
applications. Planning boards utilize tools, including master
plans, zoning laws, and subdivision regulations to ensure that
changes made are for the better. For more info, call Kevin
O’Connell 486-8071.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES
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changeable pads to fine tune the fit. The helmet should be
level on your head, not tipped forward or back. Straps
should meet right under your ears to form a Y. Buckle it
tight enough to feel the strap when you open your mouth,
but loose enough so you can breathe. Make sure your hel-
met is certified to meet the Consumer Product Safety
Commission standard for bicycle helmets.

Pedestrian Safety

Obey the Rules of the Road
Did you know you are three times more likely to be
involved in a crash if you are walking with traffic? Use side-
walks if they are present. It is safest to walk facing traffic
when there are no sidewalks adjacent to the road. Use cross-
walks when they are provided. Crossing in the middle of a
block, especially where cars are parked on the street, can be
dangerous. Do not dart out when crossing. Children darting
out mid-block or from a driveway is a common cause of
crashes.

Be Visible
Never assume that you are seen by motorists. Wear light or
bright colored clothing to enhance your visibility.
Reflective striping on your shoes, ankles or legs is recom-
mended, especially at times of low light. Carrying a flash-
light will help you see and be seen at night.

Be Aware
As a pedestrian, you are vulnerable. You are a person inter-
acting with vehicles weighing 2,500-5,000 pounds.
Constantly scan for situations and watch out for yourself.
Be especially wary of traffic entering and exiting side roads
and driveways. Make eye contact with drivers when cross-
ing in front of them. Hearing is as important as seeing. Turn
off your headphones when you are around traffic.

Use Crosswalks Responsibly
When using crosswalks, even when a signal is present, look
left, right and left again. Never assume that you are seen or
that a motorist will stop. Especially watch out for turning
vehicles. Establish eye contact and wait for a safe opportu-
nity to cross. The responsibility for safety at crosswalks is
more incumbent upon the pedestrian than the motorist

Bicycle and Pedestrian Safety continued from page 7

Rosewood Equine

Lessons~Boarding~Training

Lora Hedrich
603-930-3716

RosewoodEquine.com
62 Forest Rd, Greenfield, NH

Call us today for a tour!

New client special!
Three 1 hour private

lessons for $99

Licensed and Insured
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Books & Ladders
A Celebration of Our Community & Its Heroes

Sunday, June 14th

Oak Park

11am - 3pm

This summer, the library celebrates
Every Hero has a Story.
Meet the Greenfield Fire Department at...

This event is FREE and open to the public
Brought to you by

the Greenfield Fire Department & the Stephenson Memorial Library

Fire
Truck 
Rides!

FREE ACTIVITIES

Seat Belt Crash Simulator

Climb a Ladder Truck

Fire Prevention Simulation Trailer

Touch-a-Truck for Kids and Adults

Water Games

Meet Sparky and Smokey Bear

Fire Truck Rides

Jaws of Life Demonstration

Sign up for Summer Reading & Get Cool Prizes

Barbecue Lunch Available
Chicken, Dogs, and Burgers 

Provided by the 
Greenfield Firefighters Association

Touch-a-Truck

For Kids AND Adults!!!

Live Music!!
by the 

Cider Press
Band

Meet
Sparky!

Try Your hand at knockingdown a targetwith a fire hose!!
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GREENFIELD RECREATION

Call 547-3442 for more information 
or the contacts below.

Miss Laura’s School of Dance

Fairy Camp
July 14th - 16th

Green field Meetin g House   9-12 pm
Ages 4-8
$90 (Day rate is $35)
Explore the mystical world of fairies in  a magical day
of dan ce, exploration , an d fairy houses.

To register, call Laura at (603) 320-6786 
www.misslauradan ce.com

Greenfield
Country Line Dancing

Mondays 7pm
Meeting House

HOST: Linda Gray
New Classes Every 

Six Weeks
Step it out! & 
Kick it up!!!

$40 - 6 weeks of lessons
Lindagray09@gmail.com

603-801-8002

MUSIC LINE-UP FOR THIS YEAR’S
Music on the Common

Star ting July 7th
Miner Band

Country

July 14th
Bow Junction

Bluegrass

July 21st
Off the Cuff

Mix

July 28th
Nelson Town Band

Marches

August 4th
Boogie Men

Oldies

August 11th
Acoustic Bahgoostyx

Folk

August 18th
Erik Ray

Blues

All concerts will be on Tuesday evenings at 6:30 pm. 
Bring a blanket or a chair to sit on. 

Jimbo’s Jumbos will be here again for 
hotdogs and drinks. 

FREE AND OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

COME ON DOWN, BRING THE KIDS, 

AND ENJOY

MUSIC ON THE COMMON!

MUSIC ON THE COMMON

SUMMER FUN FROM THE

RECREATION DEPARTMENT!
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to display the captivating  paintings and photography of local
resident, Kimberly Kersey Asbury.

Big Thank You!
The library is grateful for the ongoing support of the many
volunteers and generous donors who are helping us to grow
into a vibrant center of the community. We couldn't be where
we are today without you.

Questions or comments?  Please email Julie at
director@stephensonlibrary.org.  We look forward to serving
you in the months ahead.

Julie Steenson, Library Director

Library continued from page 6

G•R•E•E•N•F•I•E•L•D
HAPPENINGS

Find out what is going on in town – concerts, yard sales,
items for sale or wanted, lost animals, political discus-
sions, etc.   

Browse at your leisure or sign up for automatic email
updates at

http://GreenfieldHappenings.Blog spot.com
A service for the Greenfield 

community sponsored by The GIVers.

SCOUTS
If your child is interested in scouts, please contact 

these people.

Boy Scouts: Mike Borden - 
cmrconstservice@gmail.com

Girl Scouts: Ruth Bergmann -
rbergmann@nhbb.com

SAVE YOURSELF A TRIP!
In many instances, what you are looking for is on the
Town Website at:

www.greenfield-nh.gov/

See: community events, meeting times and dates, zoning
regulations, meeting minutes, public notices, important
links to various state offices, and even the Spirit!

Sign up to get notices automatically of hearings, closings,
or special happenings in town.

www.greenfield-nh.gov/

SAVE the DATE
to CELEBRATE!

Saturday, June 25th, 2016

Happy 225th 
Anniversary, Greenfield!!
The 225th Anniversary

Committee is planning a 
day of celebration for

Greenfield!

Please support our fundraising efforts!
Our next fundraiser will be held in Oct. or Nov. of 2015.
Our first fundraiser made enough money to hire the march-
ing bands for the parade. NOW, we need to raise money to
cover: advertising, entertainment, and fireworks!
Would you please consider sending in a one-time donation
of $10 or more? Make checks payable to: The Town of
Greenfield. Note on the memo line: 225th Anniversary
Fund.

Questions? Contact us at:
greenfield225anniversary@gmail.com 

Committee members: Dorene Adams, Adele Hale, Deb
Davidson, Katherine Heck, Brenda Marschok, Sue Moller,

Bob & Maureen Caron, and Carele mayor.

Thank you for your support!

SPIRIT DEADLINE
July 1, 2015

for the Aug/Sep Issue
Will cover events between 

August 1st and September30th

If you wish to get your news into the Spirit, make sure you send or
deliver your information to the Town Office by July 1st. This is a
firm deadline.

Please send your information via e-mail, if possible to: 

greenfieldnhbos@myfairpoint.net
If you have any questions, please call Aaron Patt at the Town
Office at 547-3442.
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APPLIANCE  REPAIRS

Lachance Appliance Service
Servicing ALL Major Household Appliances

547-2229

AUTOMOTIVE  NEEDS

Alan Easton
MARS & CarsLookLikeNew.com

Mobile Appearance Reconditioning Service
We Come To You - 831-0246

Chuck’s Auto Repair of Antrim
Rte 202 - 464-5045

Doherty's Detailing
Complete Auto Detailing

In & Out
Bill Doherty 801-0564

Fox Towing & Transport Services <NEW
Vehicles, Equipment, Materials

& Removal of recyclable vehicles
Matt Fox 620-5099

Greenfield Auto Service 
General Car Repair, Front end Alignment,

Foreign or Domestic
Tom Wozniak - 547-6308

Kemp’s Used Auto Parts & Trucking
Russell Station Road

547-2768

LS & NM Repair Services
Auto repair, welding, small engines, 

tractors, and trailers. 
547-3766

Shepard’s Automotive 
& Towing LLC

81 Russell Station Road - 547-3821

S.M Ather ton Autocare
Diagnostics, Welding, A/C, Mechanical Repairs,

Exhaust, Rust, Drivetrains, State Inspections. 
217 Forest Road Unit E - 547-6800 or 831-8360

BED & BREAKFASTS

The Greenfield B & B Inn
Vic and Barbara Mangini
Forest Road - 547-6327

BEAUTY SERVICES

Rejuvenate with Massage Therapy
Lydia Kennedy, LMT, RN

547-3486

Envisage Spa & Boutique 
Nails, Skincare, Massage, & Health Services

Located in the Greenfield Meeting Place
547-2850/www.envisagenh.com/Facebook

BUTCHER

Eric the Butcher
Quality cutting deer, sheep, moose, etc.

On or Off Site - Rabbits available
Leonardi’s - Forest Road - 547-3369

CHILDCARE

Wonderworks Learning Center
Preschool & Pre-K Program

Childcare 6 wks-12 yrs
547-3311 ext. 1370

CLOTHES

Greenfield CC Church Clothes Closet
Open Sat.10-1pm Donated clothing at low

prices.  website: greenfieldchurch.org. 12 Depot
Drive. Call the Church Office 547-3626

COMPUTER SERVICES

David Lloyd
Website design and hosting, 
tutoring and troubleshooting. 

547-8618  www.davidlloyd.ws 

CONSTRUCTION  SERVICES

Aaron Chacos Carpentry
Decks, Roofs, Framing

688 Forest Road
547-3020 or 801-7485

A-Quality Services-Stonemasons
Fireplaces, Stonewalls, Waterfalls, 

Ponds & Cultured Stone
620-5660

Brad Thomson Flooring
Wood Floors Installed

Sanded & Finished - 547-2117

Bruce Dennis 
Fine Interior Painter and Scribe

Artistic attention to detail. Surface specialist,
tonal & glaze effects.547-2564

Bruce Gagnon and Sons
Carpentry, Painting, Roofing, Remodeling,

Plowing, Sanding 
547-6666

CMR Construction Service
Septic System Repair/Replacement

General Contracting, Excavation, Grading,
Building Construction, Mike Borden 547-0437

D&D Plastering
Ceilings, Additions, Houses

Quality work since 1979
Many local references - Call Bill  547-2163

E.T. Carpentry LLC 
"Quality Work at Fair Prices"

Remodeling and New Construction
Snow Plowing and Fully Insured - 365-5063

Fran McMahon
Excavating - Building Wrecking

Land Clearing + Chipping
547-6425 or 620-1302

Joseph Ferry
General Contracting & Carpentry

547-3309

Goodwin Carpentry, Richard Goodwin
Free Estimates; Fully Insured;

Restoration; Log Homes…
603-547-8861

Granite Town - Harvey Cable 
New construction & replacement windows

& doors. Storm windows & doors. Installation.
Zephyr Lake Road, Greenfield  769-1646

Patriot Painting <NEW
Interior & Exterior; Wallpaper

30 Yrs Experience
Richard Gilbride 562-6016

Sullivan Bros. Paving <NEW
Residential/Commercial Paving

Gravel/Loam Delivery, Light Excavation
Matt Fox 547-2101

Touchette's Remodeling
Specializing in small jobs & home repairs

Serving N.H. for over 30 years
No job too small Call Ray @ 547-2589

Earthtone Materials
A Merzi Trucking Company

Delivering Screened Loam, Gravel, Stone & Sand
365-0679 or 547-2302

Warren A. Aldrich Installations, LLC
Drapes, etc. installed, Wallpaper & Painting. 

Other creative home projects.
562-7731 and 547-2085

Interior Painting by Wendy 
Residential - New Construction - Exterior Jobs
Over 20 yrs Experience - Great Eye for Color

Wendy Ierlan - Owner 603-315-4234

ELECTRICAL , PLUMBING , HEATING,
COOLING SERVICES

North Pack Electrical Services, LLC
Kyle Fontaine, Master Electrician

603-547-6683
northpackelectric@gmail.com

Jarvis Adams Plumbing & Heating LLC
Service Calls-New Homes-Renovations-Pumps
Water Systems/tests-Bio Clean for Septic Care

547-2706

Sanford Temperature Control, Inc.
Heating , Cooling & Indoor Air Quality Products

Sales, Service & Installation
547-2717 or 800-439-2716

FARM  & GARDEN

Belmore Farm
Route 136 Near Oak Park
Fresh Produce in Season

Greenfield Gardens
Rainier’s SugarHouse

Seasonal Produce, Eggs, Starter Plants 
& Maple Syrup George Rainier 547-2108

HorseTenders
Experienced Farm Hands, Farriers, 

Trainers, Tenders. Kokal Farm
www.HorseTenders.com - 547-5293

Kilkenny Horse Center
Lessons, boarding, camps

Kathleen Kelly
547-7821

North Pack Maple Syrup 
seasonal maple syrup available
visit the sugar house in season

210 Cornwell Rd. • 547-3557 • Bob Caron

Rosewood Equine - Lora & Evan Hedrich
Lessons, Boarding and Training - Forest Rd
603-930-3716 - lcrosewoodfarm@gmail.com

www.RosewoodEquine.com 

Stonegate Farm and Flowers
Perennials, Exotic Conifers, Garden Coaching.

Piglets, lambs, chicken for sale. 547-3395 
flowerfarm2@gmail.com

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442
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FURNITURE  REPAIR

David Bridgewater
Antique Restorer - Furniture Repairs

547 7556

GIFTS, COLLECT ABLES, ANTIQUES,
KNITTING

Ben Hale - Coin Appraiser
large or small collections. U.S. and  foreign
547-3403 or bennybunny43@yahoo.com

Forget Me Not
Antiques and Collectibles

22 Slip Road
By chance or appointment

Nightingale Fibers, LLC
Knitting and Spinning supplies, including 

hand-dyed yarns and roving.
547-6645 www.nightingalefibers.com

PersonalizeIt!
Personalized items for your home or business,

including photo cakes, tshirts, mugs, etc.
231-9247 or rhonda@personalizeitforyou.com

Spring Pond Farm Alpacas
Alpaca yarns, socks & other 

products for sale.
81 Muzzey Hill Road 547-2964

Ten Talents
Natural Colored Sheep: Livestock
Yarn, Roving, Lambskins, Meat

Conrad & Ellen Dumas 547-2621

Local Share <NEW
Baked goods, candles, wool products all pro-
duced by neighbors & friends - Meeting Place
open Wed-Sat 10:30am-1:00pm 603-547-7985

GROCERIES

Coffee Roaster
Mason Parker - Parker House Coffee 

Fresh roasted coffee, custom blends available
767-6000   www.parkerhousecoffee.com

Harvester Market
Groceries, subs - 547-3414

JUSTICE OF THE  PEACE

Petr Lord, Justice of the Peace
Personal & Distinctive Weddings 

petrlord@ittledoofarm.com
547-2526 

Debra Davidson, Justice of the Peace
Weddings, Personal

debdavidson524@hotmail.com
547-5588

LANDSCAPE SERVICES

Gagnon Landscapes, LLC
Professional Landscape Services

Snowplowing & Sanding
562-0485

Greenfields Landscape & Irrigation, LLC
Specializing in all landscape services. 

Mowing, Hydro-seeding, irrigation, etc. 
547-3304

Justin Gray
Landscape Maintenance and Design

JGray152@Gmail.com
603-562-9333

The Poison Ivy Removal Company
Chemical Free - We Remove Plants & Roots

Get Your Yard Back! Effective and Meticulous
Call Helaine Hughes - 547-6644

LOGGING, LAND CLEARING , TREE

REMOVAL

L.J. Cadorette and Family
Logging, Cordwood

"Logging the Old Fashioned Way"
547-3468

LUMBER & M ULCH

New England Forest Products, Inc.
Native Lumber Products-Custom Flooring

603-547-3207
www.neforestproducts.com

MUSIC (BANDS, DJ’S, INSTRUCTORS)
Fred Simmons

Music for weddings, fairs, events
547-3730

Jarvis Adams
The Boogie Men Band
Music for all events.

547-2706

MORTGAGE  LOANS

Patrick Foy/Loan Officer
Cousins Home Lending, Inc.

Prompt, courteous service tailored to your 
specific mortgage goals. 547-5576

PETSITTING

All God's Creatures Pet Sitting Service
637 Forest Road, Greenfield, NH 03047 

www.allgodscreaturespetsitting.com
603-831-9640

PHOTOGRAPHER

Ashley Way Photography
Portrait, Nature, and Much more

603-566-3825
ashleyway06@gmail.com/Find us on Facebook

REALTORS

Alyssum Proctor - Realtor
Broker/Associate

Proctor & Greene Real Estate
547-3020 or 801-7485

Farms & Barns Real Estate
Jan Moller, Sales Assoc.

603 547 5521 direct number
jan@farmsandbarns.com

Gail Cur tis
Real Estate Broker

BH&G/Masiello Group
547-0649  www.gailcurtis.com

Hilda Bridgewater, Realtor
Helping Home Buyers & Sellers throughout

the Monadnock Region.  Cell 547- 7163
The Bean Group - www.HildaBridgewater.com

Kat Carpenter, Real Estate Agent
Exit Realty

168 County Road, Greenfield
603-732-2552

Linda K. Gray
Realtor/Appraiser
Brin Realty Group

603-801-8002 or lindagray09@gmail.com

SUSAN WRAY, Realtor®
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices - Verani Realty

Working with Buyers & Sellers
Call 562-8004  :  susan.wray@verani.com

SATELLITE

Jim Teates TV & Satellite 
PO Box  340 - Greenfield

603 547-6629  Phone & Fax -
jttv7147@yahoo.com

Joe Brady
Silver Birch 

Satellite Communications
547-2841

SPECIAL NEEDS

Crotched Mountain Outpatient Services
Physical, Occupational and Speech Therapies,

Audiology, Sports Medicine, Psychology,
Developmental Pediatrics - 603-547-3311 X1660

Helping Hands
Personal Assistant to Elders

Susan Gosnell
547-2995

Plowshare Farm
an intentional community that includes 

people with special needs
603-547-2547

T.L.C. Licensed Nursing Assistant
CPR certified. Assisting Elderly &

Families for all needs.
Debbie 547-2163

TAX SERVICES

Brenda Wesoly
Tax Preparation Service - 547-2670

TENT RENTALS

Monadnock Tent Rentals
John Hopkins

562-6690

WELDING

Forest Road Welding, LLC 
www.forestroadwelding.com

Kevin McMurray
547-2718

Rossi’s Portable Welding Service 
Melvin Rossi

547-3351 or 345-9560

Greenfield Tradespeople:To include your FREE Business listing, call 547-3442

Your ad listing could be here!  Just send us
your information and we’ll print it for fr ee.
Make sure you only give us 4 lines(between

10-15 words). Thanks.



SPONSOR THE SPIRIT
If you'd like to sponsor an issue of the

Greenfield Spirit, please call the Town Office at

547-3442.  The cost is low, and it's a great way

to get the word out about your business or

group, as well as an easy way to support your

community. Interest has been so great that we

now have a sign-up form to keep everyone’s

turn organized. Please call the Town Office to

get on the list.

Aug/Sep issue deadline: July 1, 2015

Postal Patron

!"#$%!&$'()*$"#(+)$*,-'./0#$1"#$'..2'($3'4+)"/,#$566$4*2.1'/.$7/8#$#9#.1$1"'1$1'8#)$+(':#$#9#,;$

&2-2)1$'1$<'8$=',8>$

BULK RA TE
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
GREENFIELD NH 03047

PERMIT NO. 3

Who is the GTA?
The GTA is made up of local hikers, bikers, horseback riders, trail run-
ners, snowshoers, skiers, outdoorsy people, and wildlife watchers.

What does the GTA do?
The Greenfield Trails Association works to restore, maintain, enhance,
and create unique trails and to foster their preservation and stewardship.
The GTA also helps organize the annual Hampshire 100 mountain bike
event that takes place every August at Oak Park.

Come ride, run, and hike with us.
Learn more at nh-gta.org


